
We are very excited to 
welcome everyone back to 
school this Monday.

The last eight weeks have had 
challenges for us all, however I 
would like to sincerely Thank 
You all for the support you 

have given to your children, teachers and the 
school during Home Learning.

Yesterday you received an email with an 
infographic which clearly describes what school 
will look like in the coming weeks. Our intention 
is to keep things as normal as possible, focus on 
student wellbeing and to re-establish classroom 
routines.

We have had to put new protocols in regarding 
“contact tracing” and this will impact on pick up 
and drop offs and parents who need to come to 
school during the day. It is very important you 
read this document as all your questions will be 
answered. Click here for the document.

We ask you to be patient as these new systems are 
new for everyone and there may be some trial and 
error as we adjust and they may require change.

Nga mihi nui

Zane Wilson 

Principal
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18 May School reopens to ALL students 
Gates open 8.30am, locked 9.00am

18 May All loan devices returned to school

18 May Uniform shop CLOSED

18 May School office and uniform shop 
open by appointment only

12 Jun Photolife School Photos

27 Jun Jack ‘n’ Jill Photo Shoot Fundraiser

All loan devices need to be returned to 
school on Monday 18 May

Please ensure that:

•	 The device is returned in the box you were 
given

•	 The box is named with the child’s first 
name, last name and room number.

•	 The device and charger are in the box.

Devices will be collected from the classroom

Thank you so  much to all the 
students who shared their pictures 

from The Very Cranky Bear, they 
were all amazing!

https://stanhope.kiwischools.com/wp-content/uploads/sites/91/2020/05/Stanhope_Road_School__Alert_Level_2_Recovery_Procedure_Planning.pdf


Click here to view the menus.

EZLUNCHES

Ezlunch orders will resume from next week 18 May 
via Kindo.

You can order (or cancel) any time before 9am on the 
day or schedule in advance. Lunch will be delivered 
to the school in time for lunch.

ezlunch orders are made online through your 
myKindo account. One account for the whole family! 

Go to www.mykindo.co.nz to start ordering!

Need help? Visit support.mykindo.co.nz or telephone 
0800 EZLUNCH (0800 395 8624) weekdays 8am-4pm.

www.ezlunch.co.nz

www.mykindo.co.nz

Lucky Book Club orders have arrived and will be 
distributed early next week.

If we hold an Asthma inhaler in the school office for 
your child, this is a reminder to please bring a new 
inhaler to us for the coming winter season.  We will 
be following up with those that have expired in the 
coming weeks.

A reminder that under Level 2, all of our water 
drinking fountains remain closed.

Please ensure your child brings plenty to drink.

The Uniform Shop is open by appointment only while 
we operate under Level 2.  If you place a uniform order 
on Kindo this will be sent to your child’s classroom. 

Please remember from 2021, children’s shoes are to be 
black and during Level 2 we are enforcing ALL SHOES 
ON policy.

The Kelly Club team are excited to be starting back 
with you all on Monday 18 May. 

During the break, we have been working hard 
to ensure our programme is as interactive and 
enjoyable as ever, while embracing the necessary new 
procedures. 

Further information will be sent out to our database 
by the end of this week including running the 
morning sessions from the PAC room. 

We look forward to seeing you all soon. If you have 
any questions, please contact Caroline Sanches on  
021 980 050.

www.kellyclub.co.nz

School Apps have created a COVID-19 Check 
in Module that you are able to access from 
Sunday.  If you need to enter the school 
grounds to take your child to the classroom, 
you can use this to show the staff on the gate 
that you have signed in.

Available from SUNDAY only – we will send 
more instructions on Sunday. 

Please ensure your child comes to school with plenty 
of food to eat in their lunchboxes. 

As the temperature drops our little people are inclined 
to eat more and they suddenly will not have access to 
your fridge.

LUCKY BOOK CLUB

ASTHMA INHALERS

DRINKING FOUNTAINS CLOSED

UNIFORM

KELLY CLUB

COVID CHECK-IN DOCUMENT

FULL LUNCHBOXES

https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/pdf/school/stanhope_road_school/Menu.pdf
http://www.mykindo.co.nz
http://support.mykindo.co.nz
https://www.ezlunch.co.nz/
http://www.mykindo.co.nz
http://www.kellyclub.co.nz
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TEAM TALK – Whakatōtanga 

Lego Challenge: Build your favourite 
fruit or vegetable

Create a caterpillar in any way you want 
to, using any materials you have at home

Kagan first made 
an origami carrot 
and coloured it. 
Then, he used 
Lego blocks to 
build a carrot 
that looks like 
his origami 
carrot. 

The Whakatōtanga Team have really enjoyed the challenge of providing tasks for 
Home Learning and navigating through this strange new world.  

We have been so impressed with all the amazing work that has been submitted and all 
the wonderful support  Whānau have given! Ka mau te wehi!

Veronica followed the instructions on 
the video link and created a long, wiggly 
caterpillar by carefully folding, cutting 
and pasting using paper. 

R2 R3

Sana used different 
mediums/
equipment to write 
her name

Room 7 learners used various materials to build arrays! A 
majority challenged themselves by using their knowledge of 
addition to understand multiplication. Ka mau te pai, Ruma 
7 whanau!

R7R6



TEAM TALK – Whakatōtanga (cont’d)

Create an ant using materials from home. 

Make a puppet and use your voice

Soar – design a flying machine

Room 8 read the story of the Ant and the Grasshopper. The 
challenge then was to create an ant using materials from home. 

The ant had to have six jointed legs, three parts to its body and 
two antennae.

Karson (top) and Talulah did a great job very creatively.

Room 10 learners created 
puppets and some put on shows 
with their whanau.

Here is Matija with Mum, Blair 
with her creation, and Tamsyn 
and sister Sophie with their 
puppet show.

Design your own flying machine.  Use your 
best oral language skills to explain how your 
design would work and what it would be 
made out of. Let your imagination run wild!  

Adam was feeling especially ingenious and 
turned his design into an actual machine 
using the resources he had at home!

R8

R10

R9



TEAM TALK – Tupuranga 

Home Learning in Room 12 has been 
fantastic.  The students have posted 
photos and videos.  There has been 

creative and imaginative thinking in all 
the presentations.  Some students have worked 
on the tasks by themselves and this shows 
independent skills.  Some students have worked 
with their whanau and had lots of fun filming a 
range of activities.

Room 11 learners have been 
extraordinarily busy working 
at home in their bubbles! They 

have drawn on their creative 
abilities. We are singers, dancers, artists 
and yoga practitioners! We have been 
resourceful at using things found at 
home to help our learning. Like all of 
the Tupuranga learners we are readers, 
writers and mathematicians! 

Room 13 learners have embraced 
at home learning and have shown 
their thinking in so many creative 

ways. Building, dancing, bird watching, 
cooking, mindfulness and yoga are only a few 
of the ways that they have been able to explore 
learning outside of the classroom.

Room 15 learners talents extend 
outside of the classroom. 
Maungarei is translated as the 

“watchful mountain” and now has a 
new flexible adition to oversee our beautiful 
community of Mount Wellington in the form 
of Esther Park.

Room 14 learners have shown their 
creativity throughout their Home 
Learning. From creating different 

work spaces to work in to using nature 
to create a beautiful piece of artwork.  The 
students have also kept active by dancing, 
practising yoga and working through fitness 
routines.

R12

R13

R15

R14

R11
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TEAM TALK – Puāwaitanga

Our Puāwaitanga students have been fantastic ‘Friends, Learners and Guardians’ 
throughout their Home Learning. We are so very proud of you all. Here is a sample of  
their learning.

R16 R17

R18

R19 R20

Dioramas and a 
class Zoom meeting 
with pet snails

Concentric circles

Making an 
Icosahedron

Drawing a flower

A sugar crystal

An underwater 
scene

Literacy, Math and 
Inquiry response

Boggle word game 
challenge

Concentric circles

A zentangle

Science and art!

Lego colossal art 
and Inquiry projects



REMINDERS

Term Dates 2020

Term 1: Wed 29 Jan – Fri 27 Mar

Term 2: Wed 15 Apr – Fri 3 Jul

Term 3: Mon 20 Jul – Fri 25 Sep
TOD 21 August 2020

Term 4: Mon 12 Oct – Fri 11 Dec
TOD 6 November 2020

School Donations/Fees 2020

Stanhope Road School has 
opted into the Government’s 
donations scheme. This means 
we will not ask parents for any 
activity fees this year except 
for Year 7 & 8 Technology, Year 
8 Camp, Sports, Choir, Cultural 
Trips or overnight stays.

However, anyone can choose 
to make a donation to the 
school at any time. Donation 
tax receipts can be claimed and 
GST is not payable. 

Donations can be paid into  
the school bank account  
12 3109 0012738 000, at the office 
or via Kindo.

OFFICE HOURS:  The School Office is open daily from 8am-3.30pm.

 09 579 6434    |    office@stanhope.school.nz    |     www.stanhope.school.nz    |    facebook.com/StanhopeRoadSchool/

STANHOPE ROAD SCHOOL APP
Sign up to the School App today to ensure 
you get important messages, newsletters, 
reminders and notify us of absences.

Go to the App Store on your Apple 
or Android device and search 
‘SchoolAppsNZ’ to download the app 
onto your device.

Then search ‘Stanhope Road School’ to 
find our school’s app.

Absences
If your child/ren are going to be away from school, please do 
one of the following BEFORE 9.00am each morning:

•	 call the school (579 6434), press option 2 and leave a 
message on the answer phone

•	 use the Absence submission template on the Stanhope Road 
School App

•	 send an email to office@stanhope.school.nz

•	 use the Absence submission form on the school website. 
Please clearly state your child/ren’s name, room number and 
why they are absent

Late to School
If your child is late to school, please ensure that they report to 
the office immediately on arrival to sign in and collect a late 
slip to give to their teacher. 

SRS 2020 SPONSORS

http://www.facebook.com/StanhopeRoadSchool/
mailto:office%40stanhope.school.nz?subject=

